
 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
What a wonderful day Paynesville Primary School had on Wednesday.  It was fantastic to see 

our students enter fully into the spirit of our ‘Relay For Life’ fundraiser.  Purple was 

everywhere and there were some real showstoppers.   

Many families are heading off for the long weekend, please enjoy time with your family and 

have a well-earned break. 

She’s in the Navy 

 
Becca Churches, who worked as Education 
Support in the Grade 5 and 6 room last year, 
is having an amazing adventure in the Navy. 
She has almost completed her basic training 
and has aced it so far.  Here she is pictured 
coming into Sydney Harbour in a Navy Ship 
from Eden.  We are all really proud of you 
Becca and hope you continue to enjoy your 
position as Recruit Churches. 
 

 

 
ISSUE 6 
March 9th, 2018 

 
Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 

                     9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 
Full Calendar at page 6 Receive our The Seagull by email: 

paynesville.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

CALENDAR – the week ahead! 
Mar 12th – Labour Day – No School 
Mar 13th – Swimming Preps, 1/2 Telford, 5/6 Fry,  
                   5/6 Lewis 
Mar 15th - Swimming 1/2 Sowa, 3/4 Floyd,  
                   3/4 Radford 
Mar 16th – Swimming Preps, 1/2 Telford, 5/6 Fry,  
                   5/6 Lewis 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 
Labour Day – March 12th No School 
Good Friday – March 30th No School 

TERM DATES 2018 
Term 2 – 16th April to 29th June 

Term 3 – 16th July to 21st September 
Term 4 -  8th October to 21st December 

mailto:paynesville.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

A BIG thankyou to Mrs Fry for 
taking the lead and promoting 
International Women’s Day in 
the Grade 5 and 6 area. The 
senior girls ‘Blinged Up’ in 
purple, green and white. During 
the day, the students 
undertook a range of activities 
supporting this excellent event. 

 

 

Basketball 
Well semi-finals time is here at last and we have 4 teams 
representing PPS! 
Under 10 Bucks are playing the Allstars at 5.10pm on court 3. 
Under 12 Warriors are playing the Rangers at 5.10pm on 
court 2. 
Under 14/16 girls Lightning are playing the Flames at 6pm on 
court 2. 
Under 14 / 16 girls Tigers are playing the Magic Stars at 
6.50pm on Court 1. 

Grand Easter Bonnet Parade and Raffle 

2.45pm in the hall March 29th 
Please bring in your Easter Raffle donations to the office next week. Thank you! Raffle tickets 

will be sent home Friday March 16th 

New School Garden Irrigation System  
Local business Total Eden in Bairnsdale has come to the 
Garden party by donating and installing a new irrigation 
system in the school garden. Luke and Rachel are clearly 
delighted with the garden upgrade. On behalf of the school, I 
would like to thank Total Eden for their generous donation 
and strong support of our school and our community. 

 

 
 



 

 
 
 

It was fantastic to see the school out on the back oval 
supporting the good work in our communities of the Cancer 
Council. Thank you to the children for putting in the hard yards 
with the relay – and a BIG thanks to everyone that sponsored 
them. Of course, the kids would like to thank Bec and the 
parents and friends for buying everyone icy poles. Please 
return your sponcer forms and money to the office by Friday 
March 16th. 

 

 

 

   

 
Regards, Carol Roberts – Principal 
  

 
 



 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Paynesville Primary School is excited to be 

participating.  

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set 

number of books by 7 September 2018. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and 

teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier 

and can choose to have their name included on the online Honour Roll. If you would like your child‘s name 

to appear on the Honour Roll, please sign the attached form and return it to your school. 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklists and for more information about the Victorian 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  

If you would like your child’s name to appear on the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge online Honour 
Roll, please sign this form and return it to your school. 

TERMS AND CONDITIONS 
Definitions: Department refers to the Victorian Department of Education and Training, Person refers to the child/adult listed below in the consent declaration. 

1) Privacy Protection 
The Department takes its privacy obligations seriously and any personal information collected or used by the Department will be handled in accordance with the Privacy 

and Data Protection Act 2014 (Vic). This law sets out what we must do when the Department collects, uses, handles and destroys personal information.  Personal 

information includes personal details such as an individual’s name and school that could be used to identify an individual. 

2) Collection, use, disclosure and storage of personal information 

If you provide your consent your school will collect and disclose your child’s first and last name, and the name of the school to the Department. The 

Department will then: 

 Publish your child’s name on its online Honour Roll located at: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc at the completion of the Challenge with no other identifying 
factors such as early childhood setting name. 

3) Accuracy, access to information and withdrawal of consent 

The Department will endeavour to ensure that any personal information held about your child is up to date and accurate. You can access, correct and withdraw personal 

information held by the Department by written request in accordance with the Department’s Information Privacy Policy located at: 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/privacypolicy.aspx  

Consent may be withdrawn at any time by writing to the Department’s Privacy Unit on: privacy.enquiries@edumail.vic.gov.au .  
If you have any questions about this form, or if you need more information, please contact the PRC Challenge Coordinator at the Department 

readingchallenge@edumail.vic.gov.au or (03) 9637 3624.  

Yes I consent to my child’s name appearing on the online Honour roll 

Name of child………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Parent Signature……………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/privacypolicy.aspx
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UNSW University International Exams 

Students in Grades 3 - 6 have the opportunity to sit the University of New South Wales Exams 

in the months of May, June, July and August. 

These exams are held at school, during school time and are an excellent opportunity for your 

child to experience a serious exam situation. Many students enjoy the academic challenge 

and the feedback about which areas they were strong in and which areas they could improve. 

Students are also given results, which are moderated with all the other students around the 

world who have sat the exam. 

The table below highlights the exams offered the test date and the cost. We ask that the 

students wishing to sit the University of NSW exams return the form below with payment 

by Friday March 16th. 

NSW University International Exams 

 

Student Name:________________________________ 

Year level: __________________________________ 

 

Total Payment attached : 

_________________________ 

 Test Date Cost Select subjects with a 

tick please. 

Digital Technologies May 8th  $9.90  

Science May 29th   $9.90  

Spelling June 13th $13.20  

Writing June 14th $19.80  

English July 31st $9.90  

Mathematics August 14th  $9.90  

 

I give permission for my child to participate in the UNSW Testing for 2018.  I acknowledge 

that payment is required with the form on registration. 

PARENT NAME: _________________________ 

SIGNATURE: _________________________     DATE: _________________ 



SWIMMING PROGRAM 2018 

 

 

. 

Grades 1/2 Sowa, 3/4 Floyd and 3/4 Radford 
Leave 12.25pm – Return 2pm 

 

Grades Prep, 1/2 Telford, 5/6 Fry and 5/6 Lewis 
Leave 11.40am – Return 1.15pm 

 

Thursday 15th March Tuesday 13th March 

Monday 19th March Friday 16th March 

Thursday 22nd March Tuesday 20th March 

Monday 26th March Friday 23rd March 

Paynesville PS Calendar Feb / Mar 
Please note any changes to the calendar have been highlighted in RED. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

 LABOUR DAY 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Swimming Preps, 
1/2 Telford, 5/6 
Fry, 5/6 Lewis 

Forge Creek Theatre 
Prep 1/2 

Swimming 1/ 2 
Sowa, 3/4 Floyd, 
3/4 Radford 

 

Regional Swimming 
- Sale 

Swimming 
Preps, 1/2 
Telford, 5/6 Fry, 
5/6 Lewis 

 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

 
Assembly 9:00am – 
Families Welcome 

 

Swimming 1/ 2 Sowa, 
3/4 Floyd, 3/4 Radford 

Swimming Preps, 
1/2 Telford, 5/6 
Fry, 5/6 Lewis 

ALPHA SHOW 9-11 

School Council AGM 
6:00pm 

School Council 
Meeting 6:30pm 

Swimming 1/ 2 
Sowa, 3/4 Floyd, 
3/4 Radford 

 

Last Swimming 
Preps, 1/2 
Telford, 5/6 Fry, 
5/6 Lewis 

 

 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

 
Assembly 9:00am – 
Families Welcome 

Last Swimming 1/ 2 
Sowa, 3/4 Floyd, 3/4 
Radford 

 

Grade 6 Sailing 

Grade 6 Sailing Grade 6 Sailing Easter Bonnet 
Parade & Raffle 
draw 2.45pm,  PPS 
Hall – All Welcome 

 

Victoria’s Journey 
of Remembrance 
5/6 

GOOD  
FRIDAY 
PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

 

 16 April 17 April 18 April 19 April 20 April 21 

 BACK TO SCHOOL 
Assembly 9:00am – 
Families Welcome 

 

     

 



Public Notice Board 

 

Nagle School Open 
Evening 

 

Wednesday 14 March,  
4:00 to 6:30 pm 

Paynesville Junior Footy 

2018 

Football season is here again. Both boys are girls are 

welcome to play. You can register NOW for 

Paynesville Under 10, 12 & 14 by going to 

http://websites.sportstg.com/club_info.cgi?c=1-6158-

80477-0-0  and “Click Here To Register” at the top right 

of the page. 

U14 training starts Tuesday 20th February at 5pm 
(then each Tues & Thurs) 

U10 & U12 training starts Thursday 8th March at 5pm 
Season starts Sunday 15th April 

Please call Chris Cook (0409 356 777) if you have any 

queries. 

 

 

Paynesville Auskick & 

Net Set Go 2018 

Both commence Thursday 19th April 

Auskick registrations are now open - 

www.aflauskick.com.au/ 

Net Set Go registrations are now open - 

https://netsetgo.asn.au/ 

For more information and to keep up to date 

with all the information find us on facebook:  

Paynesville Junior Football Club 

 

Bairnsdale Netball Association Net-Set-Go: 
BNA will be running a 10 week Net set Go program in Term 
2.  The program will commence on Thursday 19/04/2018 
from 4.30-5.30pm.  NetSetGo is an introduction to netball 
where the children will participate in skills activities, 
minor games and generally have a good time. 
The program is open to boys and girls.  The program is 
open to children turning 8 years and up to and including 
turning 11 years of age in 2018. 
Cost of the Program is $87 and includes a Participant 

Member Pack, Netball Victoria Membership and 

Registration for our Season 2 Competition.  

To register online 

Click on the link: 
https://netsetgo.sportzvault.com/common/pages/reg/welcome.aspx?mode

=0&sslredirect=1&id=40641&entityid=39402 

Or go to:   

www.netsetgo.asn.au, click on Find a Centre, type in 

Bairnsdale, and select Bairnsdale Netball Association. 

Please email bdale.n.a@hotmail.com or check our 

Facebook page if you require any further information 

or assistance. 

 

http://websites.sportstg.com/club_info.cgi?c=1-6158-80477-0-0
http://websites.sportstg.com/club_info.cgi?c=1-6158-80477-0-0
http://www.aflauskick.com.au/
https://netsetgo.asn.au/
https://netsetgo.sportzvault.com/common/pages/reg/welcome.aspx?mode=0&sslredirect=1&id=40641&entityid=39402
https://netsetgo.sportzvault.com/common/pages/reg/welcome.aspx?mode=0&sslredirect=1&id=40641&entityid=39402
http://www.netsetgo.asn.au/
mailto:bdale.n.a@hotmail.com


PAYNESVILLE LIONS CLUB 
The Paynesville Lions Club 

invites all members of the Paynesville community 
to our monthly market this Sunday 11th 

March 
 

The market is a well established market 
held on Gilsenan Reserve on the second 

Sunday of the month from 8.00am to 
1.00pm 

 
The event includes a variety of stalls in 

a friendly market atmosphere. 
 

Jumping castle for children 
 

New stallholders are welcome. 
To book a stall Ph 0400 327 526 

 

Bairnsdale Soccer Club will be 
delivering an Aldi MiniRoos Program 
in Term 2. 
 
Aldi MiniRoos is a fun, safe sport taught in a friendly 
environment for children aged between 4 and 9.  It involves 
weekly 45 minute sessions that build skills through games and 
simple drills delivered in an engaging and inclusive 
environment.  Every player gets plenty of time on the ball and 
the prime aim of each session is for children to build 
fundamental motor skills. 
 
When: Saturday mornings, commencing 21st April 
 
Where: Venue: BARC - 80 McKean Street Bairnsdale 
 
Cost: $100 for a 10 week program. Each child also receives an 
ALDI MiniRoos Participant Pack which includes a ball, boot bag, 
shin pads and a water bottle. 
 
For more information contact Trish via email at 
bairnsdalesoccer@hotmail.com or on 0407 099 064 (AH) 
 
Register now as places are limited! 

 
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=6
5689&programID=40181 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Flexible Respite Packages 
ppsland Lakes Community Health can help 

carers of a person with a disability aged 
from 0 - 65 years take a break by offering 

short term Flexible Respite.  
Carers, like anyone, need time off for a 
number of reasons such as attending to 

shopping, appointments, family matters or 

quite simply to have a well-earned break.  
Respite for carers can be very helpful over 

holiday periods when their loved ones are 
not attending childcare, kindergarten, 

schools, or day service activities.   

Respite is provided by trained support 
workers; it may take place in home or be an 

out of home activity. Group Activities are 
encouraged.   

Everyone’s circumstances are unique; there 

are many options on how carers can take a 
break.   

For further information or to discuss your 
respite needs please contact GLCH.  

Disability Care Coordinator  

Margie Budge - Ph 5155 8300 
disabilities@glch.org.au 

 

mailto:bairnsdalesoccer@hotmail.com
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=65689&programID=40181
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=65689&programID=40181
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